
ST COLUMBKILLE’S CHURCH 

2 Kirkwood St, Rutherglen, G73 2SL 

Tel:  0141 647 6034 
Website:  www.stcolumbkille.org.uk  

Email: stcolumbkille@rcdom.org.uk 

Parish Hall: hall.stcolumbkille@rcdom.org.uk  (07840 640915) 

Charity No. SC011041  

CLERGY 

Fr Bernard Mournian (Parish Priest) Fr Pat Hennessy (In Residence) 

Rev. Michael Ross (Deacon) 

Please pray for the following:- 
Sick:- Melissa Lanigan, Patrick Gallagher, Peter 
Tierney, Michael Malone, Kevin Bradley,      
Patricia Monaghan, Mary Nocker,  Steven 
Murphy, Paul Sisk, Mary Langan, Niamh 
Edelsten, John McCarron, Brian Malone, Ena 
and Anne Nicholl, Sean Christie, Bill Corr, 
Kathleen Robertson, Campbell Hastings,  
 
Recently deceased:- Elizabeth Haughey,      
Catherine Greer, John Speirs, Anne McDermott, 
Catherine Hughes, Angus McFarlane, Kathleen 
Smith,  John    Leonard, Rita Clelland, Raymond 
Anderson, Moira Nixon, Dougie Miller,      
Margaret O’Shea, Henry Anderson, Charlie 
Doherty, Peter Drain, Maurice O’Brien, Teresa 
Bradley, Teresa Boyce, Jean Currie 
 
Anniversaries:- Isabella Boyce, Michael 
McCann, Mary O’Neil, Edward McFadden, 
Mary Hughes, Betty Chromy, Jenny Rea,  
Thomas Keenan, Mary, Eunice and James 
O’Connor, Patricia and Robert Chalmers, 
George McInnes, Danny Rodgers, Isabella  
Donnelly, James and Jackie McFadyen, Mary 
Milne, Brian O’Donnell, Charles Downey,    
Helen and Frank Barrett, Denis Campbell 
 
Birthday Blessings:- Elizabeth Phillips, Matthew 
Folan, Marion Fyfe 
 
Baptism:- We welcome Jessica and Jack Duffy 
to our  community. 
 
Sanctuary flowers, in recognition of:-            
Henry Anderson, Danny Rodgers 

6TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

12TH/13TH FEBUARY 2022 

HOLY MASS (Services marked in red will be live-streamed) 

Mon - Fri:- 10am, 1pm 

Saturday:- 10am; 4pm (Vigil) 

Sunday:- 9am; 10.30am (Children’s Liturgy);  

       12 noon & 4pm 

***FULL LENTEN PROGRAMME COMING SOON*** 

 

FUNERAL MASSES THIS WEEK 

Wednesday 16th February, 10am - Catherine Greer R.I.P. 

Friday 18th February, 10am - John Speirs R.I.P. 

 

DIVINE MERCY HOLY HOUR :- Friday, 3pm 

CONFESSIONS:- Mon-Sat from 9.30am 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION:- Mon-Sat, 9.30-9.55am 

BAPTISMS:- To arrange a baptism please contact the 

Church Office.  

***Next Baptismal Preparation Course - 23rd Feb @ 7pm  

 

HALL CAFÉ:- Open Tuesdays, Thursdays, Saturdays and 

Sundays after morning Masses. 

 

WELFARE CLINIC:- First Saturday of the month 10-12 

Last week’s collection - £2095 

Thank you for your generosity 

WEEKLY DONATIONS 

Please support your parish through the weekly collection, our     

income relies solely on the donations of our parishioners.           

Contributions can be made in the form of a standing order or online 

donation through our website, using these bank details. 

Sort Code:  83-26-24 

Account No: 00255006 

***Filling out our Gift Aid form will allow us to claim an extra 25% 

of your donation from the taxman, at no cost to yourself! Standing  

order and Gift Aid forms are on our website or at the end of the 

pews in church. Completed forms can be put in any of the boxes at 

the back of the church.*** 

COMMUNION OUTFITS 

We have 2 Communion dresses, complete 

with tiara and veil, and a kilt for anyone 

who can use them. Please ask in at the    

office for more details. 



HOLY SOLES WALKING GROUP 

Our walk will be in the local area, weather       

permitting, after 10am Mass on Monday. 

SOCIAL COMMITTEE -  TEA DANCE AND RAFFLE 

Tickets for the tea dance on Wed 23rd February 1.30-5.30pm are still available, priced £10. This          

includes afternoon tea, glass of prosecco and a  raffle! There will also be a bar.  

Thank you to everyone who has donated to the raffle, we have some fantastic prizes including bottles of 

spirits and wine, a brand new Radley handbag, Moulton and Brown and The White Company toiletries 

to name just a few of the fantastic prizes on offer. Raffle tickets are available from the stall as well as    

being available to buy at the tea dance. All proceeds towards the Building Fund. 

CATECHESIS OF THE GOOD SHEPHERD 

Sr Anna Christi OP will give an introduction to the 

catechesis of the Good Shepherd on Monday 14th 

February at 7pm in the church. Fr Mournian is 

particularly keen for the parents/carers of our 

young people to attend as he is hoping this could 

operate as an after school club and would be keen 

to hear your thoughts on this method of teaching 

the faith to our children. 

SACRAMENTAL PREPARATION 

There will be a meeting at 6pm on Tuesday 15th 

February in the church for all children and their 

parents who will be making their sacraments 

(Communion and Confirmation) this year. 

PRAYING WITH SACRED ART 

Sr Imelda Anne OP will give a presentation in the 

church on Tuesday 15th February at 7pm on    

praying with sacred art, followed by Solemn Bene-

diction. This looks like being a great talk, Sr Imelda 

is a wonderful speaker. All welcome. 

SICK LIST 

In order for us to comply with the Data Protection 

Act we are unable to print names in the sick list in 

the bulletin unless permission has been given by 

the sick person. There is a box to tick on the mass 

offering envelopes for this purpose. If it hasn’t 

been ticked then unfortunately we can’t print the 

person’s name. Mass will still be offered for them. 

PREPARING FOR LENT 

Deacon Ross will facilitate a Lenten Preparation 

Workshop Tues 1st March 2-4pm in the Church 

Hall. This Workshop will focus on a creative ap-

proach to preparing for Easter. All participants are 

asked to bring 4/5 old magazines with you! 

SUNDAY OBLIGATION 

The Bishops of Scotland have reinstated the Sunday obligation, after postponing it before Christmas due 

to the Omicron variant. Catholics in Scotland will be expected to attend Sunday Mass from the 6th 

March. 

In a statement from the Bishops’ Conference, Bishop Hugh Gilbert said: “Given the easing of restrictions 

in every other walk of life, the Church looks forward to welcoming Catholics back to Holy Mass.” 

The Sunday obligation does not apply to those ‘who are sick and their carers or to those aware of their 

greater vulnerability to the virus.’ 

CLASSROOMS FOR MALAWI FUNDRAISER 

Classrooms for Malawi’s fundraising ball is on 26th 

March in the Hilton, Glasgow. If you own a busi-

ness and would like to help them advertising space 

is available. To find out more please email 

ball@classroomsformalawi.org 

CRAFT GROUP 

The Craft Group meet every Tuesday in the church 

hall 11-1pm. If you enjoy knitting or crochet or 

would like to learn please come along. For more 

details contact Pat McCarron on 07841 631 378. 

BRING FLOWERS OF THE RAREST 

During the penitential season of Lent, the altar will 

be stripped of its adornments, so there will be no 

floral displays on the altar. If you would still like to 

contribute to flowers, names will be printed in the 

bulletin under ‘Special Remembrance’ and the 

monies carried over to the Easter season. 

DATE FOR YOUR DIARY:- Friday 18th March. St 

Patricks Day Family Dance. Atlantic Reel will be 

entertaining us, tickets available soon! 





 


